### CHELMSFORD AMATEUR RADIO SOCIETY

# Newsletter Number 106

November 1974

### Next Meeting

Will be at the Marconi College, Arbour Lane Chelmsford on Tuesday, 5th November, starting at 7.30p.m.

On this occassion we welcome Mr. A.M. Rudkin from Marconi Instrument Ltd., St. Albans, who will talk on the subject of R.F. Measurements. Practical examples of measurement on amateur equipment will be demonstrated and time permitting measurement problems on members equipment will be discussed.

# Informal Meeting

This month will be on the 19th November at the "Endevour" which is on the corner of Springfield Road and Arbour Lane, Chelmsford. The upstairs room may not be available this time, due to a previous booking but we will be pleased to see you in the saloon bar from 8.00p.m. onwards.

## Committee Meeting

Will be at the "Wheatsheaf", New Street, Chelmsford on Wednesday, November 13th, at 7.30p.m.

# A.G.M. 1974

Resulting from the meeting held on 1st October, the executives of the Chelmsford Amateur Radio Society for the 1974/75 session will be:-

7	ito poctery for the	19/4//5 session will be:-
	RESIDENT ICE PRESIDENTS	Ron Ferguson G4VF Tony Dix G51X and Roy Martyr G3PMX
Elected Members		•
CI SI TE	HAIRMAN ECRETARY REASURER ON EDITOR	Bill Pechey G4CUE Barry Tew G3WFF Ken Dews G3PMW Les Turner G4CUT Jerry Todd G2KV Bernard Reichman G6RM Arthur Butcher G3KPJ John Mickel G3WDF Ken Thompson G3YNV Dave Elwell G8CVI Geoff Blake G8GNZ Peter Neave G4DAN David Barber A8016

We all regretted that our president was indisposed and was not able to chair the procedings in his inimitable style, many thanks to Roy G3PMX for filling the gap at such short notice.

Following the electron of the new committee the meeting was opened to general debate, some useful and constructive comments were made by members but our old enemy 'TIME' limited the discussions. May I take this opportunity to remind you that your appointed committee welcome suggestions for inclusion in the agenda of their monthly meetings.

### D.F. Hunts

The final meeting of this season will be on 17th November starting from Galleywood Common at 2.00p.m. The hidden station will be G3VPK/P, watch him he's a sly one!

The meetingheld on Sunday 20th October was well supported, Bill GACUE was hidden in a wood near North Weald Railway Station. A very good signal was received in Chelmsford, so no problems in getting a fix on him, well done Bill: There were 10 stations including new hunter Ken Hooper who rode along with Tony, G5IX to get the feel of things. The winner was Arthur G3KPJ followed by Ian Butson and Colin G3VJQ in third position.

A few more hunters from C.A.R.S. would be most welcome, so why not build a D.F. Set during the winter months, its good fun and there's bags of fresh air and exercise to keep you fit.

# 160 Metres

The Top Band net is still going well, but a few more could at least call in once in a while. Maybe you think 160 metres is not worth worrying about. But here are some of the stations heard during one evening.

PAØ DL OH 4X4 9H1 HB plus 4U1 ITU

### 1975 Callbooks

All being well these should be available for sale at the November Club Meeting.

### Footnote

Our friendPeter Blairs telephone number was incorrect in last months Newsletter, it should have been Harlow 415051.

Well that is all for now so best regards and good Dx.

#### Les Turner, G4CUT

## Hon. Editor

Les Turner, G4CUT, 59, Harewood Road, Chelmsford, CM1 3DH.

# Daytime

Chelmsford 421188 Ext. 204

After Nov..11th Chel. 53221 Ext. 321 Int. 571

By the way, Keith GJWSN, has still got a few high and low band Cambridges left so how about getting one and joining us on 2 metres or 4 metres.

Keith Fisher, G3WSN QTHR